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Eddie Roberson, Director
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460 James Robertson Parkway
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-0505

August 12, 2008

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Tennessee
Attention Paul Stinson

333 Commerce Street

Suite 2101

Nashville, Tennessee 37201-3300

RE: Docket No. 00-00063
All South Phone Connect (f/k/a New South Phone Connect)

Dear Mr. Stinson:

The Tennessee Regulatory Authority has received a request from All South Phone
Connect to cancel its CCN, stating the company has no customers in Tennessee.

All South Phone Connect was initially granted authority to resell local
telecommunications services in Tennessee on February 29, 2000 in Docket No. 00-00063
under the name New South Phone Connect. The company changed its name on August
21, 2000 to All South Phone Connect in Docket No. 00-00739.

On August 8, 2008, the Tennessee Regulatory Authority received a request from All
South Phone Connect to cancel its certification, stating it has not provided service to any
Tennessee customer since April 1, 2008. Please verify that BellSouth is not providing
any resold lines to All South Phone Connect at this time.

Please respond to this request on or before August 26, 2008. If you have questions
regarding this request, please contact Lisa Foust at 615-741-2904 extension 220.

Sincerely,

Darlene Standley

Utilities Division Chief
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